College of Liberal Arts Faculty Council Meeting

May 6, 2015 Meeting #8 

Attendance: Alexandra Jaffe, Chris Karadjov, Lynda McCroskey, Craig Stone, Suzanne Dallman, David Wallace, Dan O’Connor, Carol Comfort, Jim Miles, Charles Ponce de Leon, William (Bill) Mohr, Teri Yamada, Enrico Vettore, Charles Mahoney, Hyowon Ban, Sophia Pandya, Gwen Shaffer, Jeff Blutinger, Margaret Kuo, Caitlin Fouratt, Mari Correa-Chavez, Dustin Thomas

I.        Call to Order 3:30pm
II.       Approval of Agenda approved 3:38pm
III.      Approval of Minutes from meeting #7, April 8, 2015 Draft FC minutes 8 April 15 approved by acclaim
IV.     FC Exec Election: by acclaim, the 2015-2016 FC Exec members are Alexandra Jaffe (Chair), Chris Karadjov (Vice Chair), Lynda L. McCroskey (Secretary), and Carol Comfort, Suzanne Dallman (Members at large)
V.      Reports:

A.      FC Executive Committee Chair’s Report: (Misty Jaffe) proposed option to reopen the nominations for EPCC and RTP through next Tuesday as there is no downside to doing so. FC accepted this idea. Jaffe thanked Elections Committee members Patrick Dieveney, Carol Comfort and Gwen Shaffer for their hard work. Jaffe reported on the open access forum that was held, and mentioned plans to have another forum in AY 15-16 and to decide whether or not there is a need to revisit our RTP policy to address platform or publication medium, which are not in themselves a sufficient measure of quality. FC member suggested to discuss this at summer writing institute. It was also mentioned that some areas such as digital research exclusively publish online. 

B.      Dean’s Report: (David Wallace) Announced details of Commencement parking. Awards for graduation rates were presented, 12 to CLA departments (though the money was cut in half from $10K to $5K this year). Reauthorized money will be used for 30-35 hours of assigned time for CLA departments moving the agenda forward. Provost is committed to student success, and looks at graduation rates as the measure of that. Dean working on the tenure line requests, though we expect fewer lines this year than last year. We expect 50 lines, as opposed to 60 across the university this year. Dean will emphasize to Provost the success of our line fills--very diverse hires in CLA compared to other colleges. Criteria is # of majors: # of faculty (40:1 is what Provost wants). Question from the FC floor to the Dean: Do things such as lack of diversity within a department matter? Answer: A position must contribute to our majors, so focus is not on intradepartmental diversity. Tenure density is down, but Health and Human Services has grown. Last year CLA was given 11 lines, but realized 13 positions--the pools were so diverse that the Provost said okay. The President has been a champion of these efforts. 



C.      PR Committee Report: (Chris Karadjov) This Friday, 1:00pm PR Committee and interested others and Associate Dean Amy Bippus will meet to see how we "CLA" want to be presented to the world. The university doesn't sell anything other than intellectual promise, so we have to represent ourselves on the web in a strategic manner. Karadjov requested comments sent to him regarding “what are we doing right or not so right” so he can incorporate that information and present to the Dean's Office. [We are] Opposed to top down instructions for PR, and believe that requests to implement initiatives/ideas must indicate how those “directives” will be sustained.

VI.      Old Business

A. Sabbatical Leave Application and Review Guidelines, cont. CLA Sabbatical Leave Guidelines for review S 2015: Motion to merge categories A and B, description, background, significance, and justification. (Motion passes unanimously). Word count limits were settled at 2500 words; suggestion for new category weights were established: (Sections A&B) 50%-(Section C) 30%-(Section D) 20%. Bill Mohr moved Motion to accept the above category weights/ proportion 50-30-20. Motion passes with 14 yea, 5 nay; 2500 words moved by Sophia Pandya, seconded. Passed unanimously.

C.      New Business

A. Strategic Planning Next Steps  Strategic Planning CLA Retreat summary and next steps Jaffe asserted that what we need to do is get a smaller group of people together to take the work done so far and come up with a set of concrete recommendations for strategic plan. We cannot sloganize ourselves until we have our unique roles and strengths identified. We need to make a case for what we value. Need to seize the opportunity with a new Provost coming, too. We need to do: Take steps 1 and 2 above (see Strat Plan Summary link) and then come up with some concrete initiatives. Moving forward, we invite the CLA faculty to join the FC Exec in a post-commencement mini-retreat (two, 3-hour meetings), to solidify initiatives and then present to the Dean. Therefore, we will send out a call that anyone is welcome, Motion moved by Chris Karadjov, seconded. Passes unanimously.
B. RSCA Committee Recommendations RSCA AY 14-15-report-and-recommendations - All members from RSCA agreed on rcommendations (see RSCA Rec link). Motion moved to formalize the listed practices. Carol Comfort moved, seconded. Motion endorsing the RSCA Committee recommendations passes!
C. Absence from Class policy   Absence from class policy Dan O'Connor. This document was prepared by Mark Wiley in response to questions from faculty and CFA about reporting requirements. Primarily directed at lecturers. 
VII.     Adjournment 5:00 PM

